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Property History

Permitted cut flower greenhouse and packing house built 1973 

Second permitted greenhouse built 1982

Leased by project team and transitioned to cannabis 2015

Purchased by project team 2017

Began land use permitting process late 2018

Unanimous approval from Planning Commission on March 2, 2022



Remove all unpermitted work in today’s ESH buffer

Project to conform to today’s standards

Permitting as-built portions of packing house, boiler/irrigation room & 

water tanks

Overall reduction in impervious area on site

Installation of 1.25 acres of landscaping & restoration plan

Project Benefits



Site Plan



Demolition Overlay 



Greenhouse Odor Control Plan

Typical Carbon 
Scrubber



Testing

Small-scale testing completed at Creekside Blooms in February 2021

Full-scale testing at Ever-Bloom ongoing

Measurement of terpene and sulphur levels combined with odor panel samples (including 
harvest day) spread across three phases:

Baseline testing without Scrubbers
Initial Scrubber Testing 
Follow-on Testing after Initial Scrubber Testing

Data produced from testing will also be used to further understand odor emissions, 
contributing factors, etc adding to overall industry knowledge and understanding of 
cannabis odor to further refine control methodologies. 



Biological Resources

Biological Surveys Conducted 2019-2020

Project Site Historically in Agricultural Production

Arroyo Paredon Creek 
County-designated Environmentally Sensitive Habitat (ESH)
Project Site isolated from creek 



Arroyo Paredon Creek

USFWS-Designated Critical Habitat for Southern California Steelhead and Tidewater 
Goby

One contemporary (post-1980) documented occurrence of steelhead (Stoecker
2002)
Tidewater goby documented south of the Project Site, in 2001 (CNDDB 2022)

Regularly Managed by County Flood Control

Western Sycamore-Arroyo Willow Riparian Woodland
Understory degraded and dominated by invasive plant species
No direct impacts to riparian habitat from Project

No impacts to wildlife movement or water quality from the Project



Native Habitat Restoration

43,640 square feet of demolition proposed
No unpermitted structures to remain in 100-foot ESH buffer
Relocate portion of permitted road away from Arroyo Paredon Creek

54,563 square feet of native habitat restoration & native landscaping proposed
Total of 1.25 acres of native habitat enhancement adjacent to creek
Locally sourced native planting palette
Wildlife access to restoration area

CDFW vetted January 14, 2022



Restoration & Landscape Plan





Thank you!

Questions?


